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MEMORANDUM FOR THE DEPUTY SECRETARY 

FROM: KipHawley4 
Assi!:.1ant Secretary 

li.S. Deparrment llf flomelllod ~urity 
Ml St,Ultl L:1!1 Slr<X~ 
.<VIirltJon. VA ;;w)~-c:o 

Transportation 
Security 
Administr arion 

SUBJECT: Transportation Security Administration Response to Congressman Mica 
Regarding the Scl·eening Passengers by Observation Technique Program 

Forwarded for your approval and signature is the Transportation Security 
Administration's response to Congressman John L. Mica conccn1ing implementation of 
tl1e Screening Passengers by Observation Tochnique (SPOT) Program in Screening 
Partnership Progrnm (SPP) airports, particularly Kansas City International Airport. 

nre proposed response addresses Congressman Mica's suggestion that SPP airports be 
included in the rollout of the SPO r ProgranL This response also desctibe-s other types of 
behavior recognition training currently in place, 

This response has been reviewed and coorditlllted in TSA with the Office of Security 
Op<rations (Morris McGowoo), the Office of Legislative A!Iai!'ll (Jeffiey Sural), and the 
Offtce of Chief Collllsel (Margot Bester). 

RecommeQ~ 

I reo::ommend that you sign the atta~;:hed letter. 

Attachment 

Executive Secretariat Clearance: 

-~~~···········-····-···-···-·· 

Fred L Schwien Date 
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The Honorable John L Mica 
Ranking Member, Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure 

Subcommittc.:e on Aviation 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Cortgrcssman Mica: 

Thank you for your letter of June 7, 2007, regarding implementation of the Screening 
Passe11gers by Observation Techniques (SPOT) program by the Transportation Security 
Administration (TSA). 

As you are aware, TSA has developed a highly successful and proven SPOT program that 
serves as the standard for an behavior detection training and activities in TSA. TSA has 
ji!St completed the roll our of the program to the nation's highest risk airports, and tl>is 
deployment schedule u:;ed a risk~based approach to maximize security efforts at the 
highest risk airports while c.oncurrently making the best use ofTSA resources. 

San Francisco lnternatinoal Airport (SFO), a Screening Partner<hip Program (SPP) 
airport, completed SPOT training in February 2007. I<Msas City International Airport 
(MC!) is not one of the 40 highest threat airports and, therefore. is not included in the 
initial SPOr deployment. However, because of the program'' success, TSA p!ruts to 
expand the SPOT program"' swiftly as possible to other airports, including SPP airpons. 

TSA dol.'!s provide behavior awareness training for all of its TraMportation Security 
Officers. inducting staff at SPP airports. In addition. TSA c,onducts behavior recognition 
training for all Transportation Security Inspectors, and an Aviation Industry Watch is 
being developed for all air canier and airport employees. 

I appreciate your interest in the Department of Homclond Security, and !look forward to 
working with you on future homeland security issues. If your s1aff needs further 
Information or assisl/lnee, they are requested to call Mr. Donald H. Kent, Deputy 
Assistant Secretary for Legislative Affairs, at (202) 447-5890. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Jackson 
Deputy Secretary 




